
Ascot, Cheapside, Sunninghill, South Ascot and Sunningdale Neighbourhood Action Group.

Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 10th October 2022

1. Attendance:
1.1. Present: David Hilton (DH) Chairman, Ruth Davies (RD), George Williams (GW), PC Michelle Race (MR), Tia Dalton-Short (MD-S), Mia, Alakya, Jacqui Greet (JG)
1.2. Apologies. Helen Goodwin (HG), Valerie Pike (VP)
2. Matters arising from previous meeting 5th September 2022
2.1. Following the previous meeting discussion on the Night Time Economy in Ascot, MR explained some of the changes proposed for Amayia at Ascot Station. The premises are owned by Stonegate who own more than 4,500 pubs some leased and some tenanted. A new main stakeholder has joined those who run the business in Ascot which was good news as the previous major shareholder was associated with drugs. 
3. Priorities 2022
4. The data presented includes all incidents from the previous meeting
4.1. Burglary Dwelling:  
4.1.1. There four dwelling burglaries. 
4.2. Burglary non dwelling: 
4.2.1. There was one shed break and one theft from a commercial premise. 
4.3. Theft from and theft of Motor Vehicles: 
4.3.1. There were 17 thefts from a motor vehicle, 4 in Sunningdale,10 in Ascot and 3 in Sunninghill. The Racecourse caught someone on CCTV and a vehicle was tracked via the ANPR cameras to Sunningdale station. There was a mix of vehicles left unlocked and others with broken windows. 
4.4. Theft of vehicles. 
4.4.1. Three vehicles were stolen all in Ascot but police have apprehended two out of area offenders. 
4.5. Vehicle Nuisance 
4.5.1. A consultation on a proposal to reduce speed limits on local roads to 20mph in order to improve road safety closed on the 9th October. RD advised that there had been a reasonable response and whereas not all wished to see the speed limits reduced, there was support for a 20-mph limit on some roads where there is a lot of on street parking. The meeting was advised that a 20-mph scheme in Witney operated successfully with no police intervention. 
5. ASB 
5.1. There is still activity in Queens Road car park where a group use NOx and play loud music but the local police have not seen them. MR stated that the tasking team, who operate over longer hours, will attend. 
5.2. There has been damage to planting at South Ascot Village School and this location is now patrolled. 
5.3. The police visit Broomhall regularly but don’t see anyone behaving badly. MR said they talk to people they do see and need to establish the right time to attend.
6. General 
6.1. Insp Warbrick will be managing crime updates now that Jeff Pick has left.
6.2. MR reported that a mobile CCTV unit will be in Ascot on the 29th October.
6.3. JG reported that two students from Charter who won an award, will be attending racing and awarding a prize to the best turned out horse in one of the races. 
6.4. JG said catalytic convertors had been stolen from cars in the Ascot car park.
7. Neighbourhood Watch	
7.1. In VP’s absence there was no report.

1. Meeting dates for 2022 

	Month
	Date
	Venue

	December
	Monday 5th
	TBC


next meeting
The next meeting will be held on Monday 7th November at 2.00pm via zoom.

David Hilton
31st Oct 2022
